MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING - K-12 & CDC/HEAD START BETWEEN LONG BEACH UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT (LBUSD) AND

TEACHERS ASSOCIATION OF LONG BEACH (TALB)

LIMITED ACCESS FOR VOLUNTEERS IN PUBLIC SCHOOLS (VIPS)

DECEMBER 9,2021

The Long Beach Unified School District ("District") and the Teacher Association of Long Beach (TALB) enter into this Memorandum of Understanding ("MOU") and agree to the following guidelines for limited increased access for VIPS.

- 1. Beginning January 3, 2022, teachers and office staff shall have a maximum of two (2) VIPS per classroom or office.
- 2. Before working in a classroom or office, VIPS will be required to be fully vaccinated for COVID-19 or provide proof of a negative COVID-19 test each week. In addition, VIPS will sign an agreement stating they will adhere to all COVID related safety protocols while on campus.
- 3. This MOU shall not be precedent setting nor form any basis for past practice.

This MOU shall expire on January 28, 2022, but may be extended by mutual written agreement.